
 

Keep Hatton Station Rural  
Newsletter Number 4 – November/December 2024 

 

Welcome to the fourth “Keep Hatton Station Rural” Newsletter 
4,500 new homes proposed in our village  

 
What has been happening since our previous Newsletter? 

 
Council Matters 
 

 Warwick District Council (WDC) met with Chairs of our local Parish Councils; District 
Councillors and representatives from KHSR in September. 
WDC senior planning officers outlined progress regarding the South Warwickshire Local 
Plan (SWLP) and in particular the selection of preferred sites. Our representatives 
explained why the Arkwright proposal is fraught with delivery problems, including 
prohibitively high costs relating to infrastructure.  All Councillors and WDC officials 
welcomed our views and requested copies of our Interim Report which we have now 
delivered.  You can read the Interim Report on the KHSR website. 

 
 Indications are that the list of Preferred Sites is likely to be released by WDC before 

Christmas. 
 

 The SWLP, including our Interim Report, will be on the Agenda of Shrewley and Hatton 
Parish Councils. 
Shrewley P C Nov 25th 2024 at 7:00pm at Shrewley Village Hall   
Hatton P C Nov 25th 2024 at 8:00pm at Hatton Park Village Hall 



Early 2025 dates are on the website and on PC Websites where we are sure December’s 
announcement will be discussed.   
PLEASE make every effort to attend and show your support. 

 
If you haven’t already done so you can still object to the Arkwright Proposal, by 
following the Guidelines on the KHSR Website using the link above. 
 
We have recently updated our flyer ready for distribution in the New Year.  Some have 
already been distributed and are also visible around the area.   
 
Other News 
The plan for 34 houses to the rear of Antrobus Close has still not reached the WDC 
Planning Committee.  This may indicate that planning officers are still working through 
the detailed objections that were raised. A very big thank you to all those who have sent 
in their individual objections.  

 
The Lead Volunteer Team 
Having spent many, many hours poring over policies, Government documents and data, 
along with meeting officials from a host of interested parties, we are delighted to have 
been able to publish our Interim Report. We hope it gives you an insight into the major 
issues that the Arkwright Proposal presents.  The Interim Report is available to read on 
our website. 
 
Our message to WDC, and the master planners of the Arkwright Proposal is very clear.  If 
this site is chosen it would make the SWDP unsound and would lead to significant 
ramifications for our local communities.   
 
THIS IS THE WRONG DEVELOPMENT IN THE WRONG PLACE! 
 
 
 

 


